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The Department is committed to working in partnership with your State so that your ARP 
ESSER funds are quickly put to work to ensure students have sustained access to in-person 
instruction as well as the comprehensive supports they need to recover fully from the impacts of 
the COVID-19 pandemic. As you implement this plan, we expect you to continue meaningfully 
engaging with stakeholders and the public and revising your plan, as necessary, to best meet the 
needs of students, parents, and educators. Ongoing engagement with all stakeholders is vital to 
ensuring that implementation of your plan is transparent, effective, equitable, inclusive, and best 
meets the needs of your State. The thoughtful, evidence-based, and timely use of ARP ESSER 
funds will have a lasting impact on our Nation’s schools and help to address the inequities in 
resources, services, and opportunities available to our students. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
    

      
  
 

Miguel A. Cardona, Ed.D. 
 

 


